APPROVED 1-17-07

Finance Committee 

Minutes 
April 19, 2006

Members present:

Finance Committee:  Sarah Shipway, Doug Sederholm, William Randol, Frank Yeomans, Katie Upson and Marshall Carroll (Chair).  

Town Hall: Tim Carroll, Chuck Hodgkinson – CPC, and Tom Wilson.

Board of Selectmen: Riggs Parker, Warren Doty

Marshall C. called the meeting to order at 5:30

Marshall C. stated that the first order of business is to vote the minutes of the last four meetings.  After some discussion and edits for each, Sarah S. made a motion to accept the minutes of the February 1, 2006 meeting with edits, Katie Upson seconded and all Members voted unanimously to accept.  Sarah S. made a motion to accept the minutes of the February 8, 2006 meeting with edits, Bill R. seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.  Katie U. made a motion to accept the minutes of the February 15, 2006 meeting with edits, Sarah S. seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.  Frank Y. made a motion to accept the minutes of the February 22, 2006 meeting with edits, Sarah S. seconded and motion passed with Doug S. and Katie U. abstaining due to the fact that they did not receive copies.

Reserve Fund Transfer Requests:
Chuck H. stated that the Conservation Commission has an outstanding bill for a 3rd wetland opinion on a case which had come up for appeal.  The appeal has since been dropped and Chuck H. requested that $1,000.00 be transferred to cover a $917.00 overdraft in account and an additional small cushion.  Riggs P. asked why the applicant was not billed for the third opinion. Chuck H. responded that due to the fact that the appeal was asked for late, the commission did not feel that they should ask the applicant to pay for it.  Doug S. replied that the Conservation Commission does not need permission from the applicant to bill him/her.  Riggs P. said that the Con Com should get applicants to pay whenever possible.  Doug S. made a motion to approve the $1,000.00 reserve fund transfer, Sarah S. seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.

Frank. Y. stated that he had concerns that the reserve fund is too small at only about $4,100.00

Chuck H. stated that the board had held many conferences with Town counsel regarding these and other issues.  Riggs P. and Doug S. both stated that they felt that there should not be an issue with boards contacting town counsel and receiving opinions where appropriate and the boards should not be discouraged to do so.

Tim C. stated that the $3,894.00 transfer request for Veterans Benefits is for a veteran in town receiving benefits.  Tom W. stated that the town will receive 75% of these funds back but has to pay it out before the money is given back.  Doug S. moved to accept the $3,894.00 transfer for Veterans Benefits, Katie U seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.

There was a long discussion on the request for the transfer of $22,503.82 for Legal expenses.  Warren D. mentioned that the special cases that occurred and are occurring are where the bulk of the expenses were spent.  He wanted to note that the board members calling Town counsel for advice was a very small part of the whole amount.  There was a discussion on whether the Planning Board could assist with any of the bills as they are a town board that has their own legal budget.  Tom W. stated that he was unclear on the exact amount but felt that the Planning Board had $7,000 or $8,000 left in their legal budget.  After some discussion it was decided to defer the vote on one of the bills until next month to see if the Planning Board would agree to assist with the payment.  Doug S. made a motion to accept the transfers (deferring one until next month) totaling $15,903.57, Sarah S. seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.

Harbor Department:
Tim C. stated that Harbor budget had been adjusted downwards by $6,746.00 representing, $2,946.00 for administrative assistant pay; $1,800.00 for facilities maintenance and $2,000.00 for rubbish disposal.  The reduction in administrative assistance is primarily due to new software that was purchased.  Sarah S. made a motion to accept the budget change, Doug S. seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.

Board of Health:
The board of health has requested a change in their budget for a dollar amount that hasn’t been solidified yet.  There was a discussion on whether more information needed to be received from the Board of Health and what the Massachusetts Regulations state must be done.  Doug S. made a motion to table change until more information is received from the Board of Health, Sarah S. seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.

ATE Ballot Override:
Tim C. stated that the Finance Committee needed to vote on a discussion on the override for the dock project for a bonding paperwork requirement.  Doug S. made a motion to vote that the dock project override has been discussed, Sarah S. seconded and all members voted unanimously to accept.

Members said they wanted to thank Katie U. for her participation on the Committee.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Sarah Mayhew Shipway

Finance Committee

